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1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
  
1.1 The purpose of the report is to seek approval to award the tender for the re-pointing of 

a section of the boundary wall at Camperdown Country Park.  
 

  
2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS  
  
2.1 Following evaluation of the tender it is recommended that the tender submission by 

RBS Muir, Strathmartine, Dundee at £22  per square metre be accepted.  
 

  
3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS  
  
3.1 The tender has been evaluated on the basis of the re-pointing of a square metre of 

wall and there is an allowance of £20,000 within the Leisure & Communities Capital 
Budget over 2008/09 and 2009/10. 

  
  
4.0 MAIN TEXT 
  
 The tender was issued to ensure the continuity of a phased approach to the 

restoration of the boundary wall at Camperdown Country Park, to include the clean out 
and re-pointing of all joints with a specific lime water mix. 

  
 
 

Tenders were submitted by Logie Building Services, Dundee, RBS Muir, Strathmartine 
by Dundee, T&N Gilmartin (Contractors) Ltd, Cupar and Vermicom Environment 
Services, Lochgelly 

  
 Following evaluation of the tenders it is recommended that the offer from RBS Muir, 

Strathmartine, Dundee at an equivalent £22 per square metre which includes the re-
pointing of joints and also the repairs as required be accepted.  

  
 It should be noted that there is allowance of £10,000 in the Leisure & Communities 

Capital Budget for 2008/09 and £10,000 for 2009/10 making a total allowance of 
£20,000 for the works. 
 

  
5.0 POLICY  IMPLICATIONS  
  
 This report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, 

Strategic Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and 
Risk Management  

  
 There are no major issues.  
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6.0 CONSULTATION 
  
6.1 The Chief Executive, Depute Chief Executive (Support Services), Depute Chief 

Executive (Finance) and Head of Finance have been consulted on this report and are 
in agreement with its contents 

  
  
7.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS  
  
 None 
  
 
STEWART MURDOCH 
DIRECTOR OF LEISURE AND COMMUNITIES 
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